Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting 
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel

                                  on Wednesday 14 September 2011
at 7.45pm
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Geoff Collen, Mike Hedley, Nigel White, Linda Edwards, Martin Dickens
Christine Smith (clerk) and County Councillor Tony Tomkinson also attended
34. Welcome – the chairman welcomed those present
35. Apologies – were received and accepted from District Councillor William Kemp 
36. Declarations of interest – Cllr Geof Collen declared a personal interest in agenda item 6c on Local Development Framework
37. Previous Minutes – of a meeting held Wednesday 20 July 2011 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.

38. Planning Decisions – the following decision was received after publication of the agenda:
a) 2011/1108 – Mr & Mrs W A Frost, Mobile at Sandpit, New Road, Norton Subcourse – proposed removal of existing residential mobile home and construction of new dwelling - APPROVE

39. Planning Applications – the following applications were received after publication of the agenda; the clerk was delegated authority to respond after consultation with councillors:
a) BA/2011/0260/FUL – Reedham to Cantley Floodbank, Compartment 12 – Piling removal and lowering of abandoned floodbank following completion of consented works pp BA/2007/0116/FUL – APPROVE with note on height of marker posts.

b) BA/2011/0264/FUL – Mr Adams and Ms Barbour, Green Gables, Low Road, Norton Subcourse – proposed side extensions to form bedrooms and workshop/utility areas, with rear link – APPROVE

40. Planning Correspondence – 
a) South Norfolk Council - Community Infrastructure Levy – request that the parish council starts to consider what infrastructure is needed locally - NOTED
b) Broads Authority – consultation on the comprehensive schedule of changes proposed to the Development Plan Document by the Broads Authority – comments invited by 29 September 2011 – NO COMMENTS
c) Local Development Framework – Site specific policies and allocations document – 2nd public consultation; comments invited until 18 November, drop-in consultation event in Loddon on 28 October – After discussion, it was AGREED that a response should be deferred until the November meeting to allow for consultation with parishioners and Thurlton parish council. 
41. Finance – the following items were considered:

a) Payment of PAYE on clerk’s salary for August to October 2011 was NOTED

b) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £60 (Broadband provision for June, July August and September 2011 at £15.00 per month) was AGREED

Received after publication of the agenda:

c) Request for financial support from Thurlton PC for Rural Youth Join Europe project it was suggested that funds may be available from the Norton Poor Marsh Trust – Cllrs Linda Edwards and Mike Hedley would investigate.  
The adjournment for public participation was not required.

42. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Wright reported that repairs to the roof of the Methodist chapel were under review due to lack of funds.  There would be a display of the parish tree warden’s work organized by South Norfolk Council.  This year the theme for the National Tree Planting Week would be the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and the Royal Wedding and Hornbeam and Field Maples would be available for planting.
43. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Mike Hedley reported that he believed Japanese Knotweed was growing on the roadside verge in Low Road.  Cllr Jim Rampling noted that new ‘Historic Church’ signs had recently been erected in the area and that they looked unattractive.
44. County and District Councillors’ Reports - District Councillor Kemp’s report was as tabled.  County Councillor Tomkinson reported that there will be no increase in council tax for the next two years.  More than 600 people had been made redundant from the County Council and services had been cut, but overall the council was becoming more cost effective.  Offset (check) Norfolk had been set up to help new businesses.  Agreement had been reached on the dualing of the A11, which should commence in the next financial year, which should help the local economy.  The non-emergency number for the police would shortly change to 101; this would connect with a national call centre which would redirect the call to the relevant county.  
45. Correspondence – NOTED.
46. Next Meeting –the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 16 November 2011
47. Close – the meeting closed at   9.15pm               








Signed…………………………………








Date……………………………………
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